
October 9, 2007 
 

The regular meeting of the Cleveland County Budget Board was called to order this 9th of 
October, 2007, in the conference room of the Cleveland County Office Building by 
Chairman George Skinner.  Tammy Howard, County Clerk/Secretary, called roll and those 
present were: 
 
George Skinner, Chairman 
Rhonda Hall, Vice-Chairman 
Tammy Howard, Secretary 
Rod Cleveland, Member 
Saundra DeSelms, Member 
Denise Heavner, Member 
Rusty Sullivan, Member 
 
Member F. DeWayne Beggs was absent. 
 
Others present were:  Melinda Duke and David Batton. 
 
Saundra DeSelms moved, seconded by Rusty Sullivan, to approve the minutes of the Special 
Meeting of September 18, 2007 and Special Meeting of September 25, 2007. 
The vote was:  George Skinner, yes; Rhonda Hall, yes; Tammy Howard, yes; Rod Cleveland, 
yes; Saundra DeSelms, yes; Denise Heavner, yes; Rusty Sullivan, yes. 
Motion carried. 

 

Chairman Skinner called for miscellaneous discussion. 
David Batton, Assistant District Attorney, presented the Board with a memo regarding 
information received during Open Meetings Seminar and informal opinion of Assistant 
Attorney General. 

There being no further business to come before the Board, Denise Heavner moved that the 
meeting be adjourned.  Rhonda Hall seconded the motion. 
The vote was:  George Skinner, yes; Rhonda Hall, yes; Tammy Howard, yes; Rod Cleveland, 
yes; Saundra DeSelms, yes; Denise Heavner, yes; Rusty Sullivan, yes. 
Motion carried. 


